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InfoSight News 

NEW:  Pandemic Preparedness 

An entirely new topic has been added to the Security Channel: Pandemic Preparedness. In addition to 
general pandemic information, you will find current information and resources related to the Coronavirus and 
COVID-19 including NCUA letters, FAQs, Model Communications and more.  

Because this situation is ever-changing, you may want to save this channel to your Topics of Interest, as 
outlined in a previous newsletter. 

 

Compliance and Advocacy News & Highlights 

Urgent Needs Grants Available for Credit Unions Affected By COVID-19 

Federally insured, low-income designated credit unions that experience unexpected costs as a result of 
COVID-19 can request urgent needs grants from the National Credit Union Administration. 

“The NCUA recognizes that the COVID-19 outbreak will affect all federally insured credit unions and their 
members to varying degrees,” NCUA Chairman Rodney E. Hood said. “If you are a low-income credit union 
that needs assistance during this difficult time, I encourage you to apply for these grants to ensure you can 
continue to meet the financial needs of your members and communities.” 

The NCUA’s Office of Credit Union Resources and Expansion can provide grants up to $7,500 to low-income 
credit unions for: 

• Hardware, software, or other equipment to help them provide financial products and services from 
remote locations; 

• Consulting services to develop programs and partnerships to assist those affected by COVID-19, 
such as small businesses or schools; and 

• Developing marketing materials to assure members their insured deposits are safe. 

Eligible credit unions also may apply for loans supported by the Community Development Revolving Loan 
Fund. 

https://www.ncua.gov/files/publications/resources-expansion/urgent-needs-grant-guideline.pdf
https://www.ncua.gov/support-services/credit-union-resources-expansion/grants-loans/loans
https://www.ncua.gov/support-services/credit-union-resources-expansion/grants-loans/loans


 
Eligible credit unions may apply for grants or loans through the NCUA’s CyberGrants portal. 

Source: NCUA 

 

NCUA Letter to Credit Unions Addresses Annual Meetings 

NCUA released a letter to federal credit unions on Friday, 3/20/2020, with the following points: 

Annual Meeting: If your credit union chooses to hold its annual meeting virtually, it may do so without meeting 
the in-person quorum requirement.  Please use the language provided in NCUAs letter to federal credit 
unions 20-FCU-02 to amend your credit union’s bylaws with the new section (Article, IV, Section 6, 
Emergency exception to in-person quorum requirement).  General quorum requirements will need to be met 
for all virtual meetings. 

Postponement: If your credit union chooses to postpone its annual meeting to a later date, a credit union 
must amend its bylaws to reflect the postponement.  Based on NCUA’s guidance, the annual meeting date 
can be amended by using the fill-in-the-blank options with a two-thirds vote of the credit union’s board of 
directors.  NCUA approval is not needed.  For example, a credit union can delay its 2020 annual meeting until 
November or December 2020 – and still meet its annual meeting requirement for the year.  The change-in-
date amendment can be for 2020 only – so a credit union could still return to its regular annual meeting time 
in 2021. 

Elections: If your credit union has a different voting option that doesn’t account for voting electronically, a 
credit union may amend its bylaws. NCUA’s Federal Credit Union Bylaws offers four voting options to choose 
from.  Please review the four voting options available to federal credit unions (Option A4 provides language 
for election by means other than in-person, etc.).  In order to amend the voting option, there needs to be a 
two-thirds vote of the credit union’s board of directors. 

If a credit union makes amendments to its bylaws it should review any cross-citations to ensure that those 
cross citations conform its version of the bylaws. 

Please consider thoroughly, what changes – if any - are best for your credit union during this time.  Don’t 
forget to cover any changes made to the bylaws in minutes. 

Source: CUNA Compliance Blog 

 

CFPB Publishes COVID-19 Resources 

The CFPB just published a list of resources aimed to help consumers protect themselves financially in the 
wake of the Corona virus pandemic. These resources include advice for consumers to reach out to lenders, 
loan servicers, debt collectors to work out options in the event of financial hardship. The Bureau and the other 
agencies are encouraging lenders to work with consumers during the pandemic. 

These resources may be an additional tool to help serve your credit union’s members as most credit unions 
have members struggling during this difficult time. The CFPB links to these resources are: 

• Protect yourself financially from the impact of the coronavirus 

https://www.ncua.gov/exit-disclaimer?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.cybergrants.com%2Fpls%2Fcybergrants%2Fao_login.login%3Fx_gm_id%3D4469%26amp%3Bx_proposal_type_id%3D27707
https://www.ncua.gov/regulation-supervision/letters-credit-unions-other-guidance/ncua-actions-related-covid-19-annual-meeting-flexibility
https://www.ecfr.gov/cgi-bin/text-idx?SID=e19261de92967759899ea0493c55cf47&mc=true&node=ap12.7.701_139.a&rgn=div9
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMjQuMTkyMTkwMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jb25zdW1lcmZpbmFuY2UuZ292L2Fib3V0LXVzL2Jsb2cvcHJvdGVjdC15b3Vyc2VsZi1maW5hbmNpYWxseS1mcm9tLWltcGFjdC1vZi1jb3JvbmF2aXJ1cy8ifQ.FJAGiJorRIt7oJ7cQpiKk030EsHILgoxy8n1q2hnF54/br/76542528088-l


• The CFPB continues to help consumers make informed financial decisions with up-to-date 
information and resources 

• Protecting your credit during the coronavirus pandemic 
• Coronavirus and dealing with debt: Tips to help ease the impact 
• Tips for financial caregivers during the coronavirus pandemic 

Source: CFPB 

 

Articles of Interest 

• FHFA Directs Enterprises to Grant Flexibilities for Appraisal and Employment Verifications 
• FHFA Authorizes the Enterprises to Support Additional Liquidity in the Secondary Mortgage Market 
• FHFA Moves to Provide Eviction Suspension Relief for Renters in Multifamily Properties 
• CUNA launches coronavirus resource, information page 

CUNA's Advocacy Resources 

• This Week in Washington 
• CUNA Advocacy page 

  

Compliance Calendar 

• April 1st, 2020: Emergency Paid Sick Leave Act (EPSLA) Effective Date 
• April 26th, 2020: 5300 Call Report Due to NCUA 
• May 25th, 2020: Memorial Day - Federal Holiday 
• June 30th, 2020: Supplementing Data Security Requirements (Effective Date) 
• July 1st, 2020: Regulation CC – Monetary Limit Threshold Changes 

    

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMjQuMTkyMTkwMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jb25zdW1lcmZpbmFuY2UuZ292L2Fib3V0LXVzL2Jsb2cvY2ZwYi1oZWxwcy1jb25zdW1lcnMtbWFrZS1pbmZvcm1lZC1maW5hbmNpYWwtZGVjaXNpb25zLXdpdGgtdXAtdG8tZGF0ZS1pbmZvcm1hdGlvbi1hbmQtcmVzb3VyY2VzLyJ9.64G9IRBunyE0TzqIqo9fxh0sW1ZHaZiqklfIOHeL-gk/br/76542528088-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAzMjQuMTkyMTkwMzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5jb25zdW1lcmZpbmFuY2UuZ292L2Fib3V0LXVzL2Jsb2cvY2ZwYi1oZWxwcy1jb25zdW1lcnMtbWFrZS1pbmZvcm1lZC1maW5hbmNpYWwtZGVjaXNpb25zLXdpdGgtdXAtdG8tZGF0ZS1pbmZvcm1hdGlvbi1hbmQtcmVzb3VyY2VzLyJ9.64G9IRBunyE0TzqIqo9fxh0sW1ZHaZiqklfIOHeL-gk/br/76542528088-l
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https://www.fhfa.gov/Media/PublicAffairs/Pages/FHFA-Directs-Enterprises-to-Grant-Flexibilities-for-Appraisal-and-Employment-Verifications.aspx
https://www.fhfa.gov/Media/PublicAffairs/Pages/FHFA-Authorizes-the-Enterprises-to-Support-Additional-Liquidity-in-the-Secondary-Mortgage-Market.aspx
https://www.fhfa.gov/Media/PublicAffairs/Pages/FHFA-Moves-to-Provide-Eviction-Suspension-Relief-for-Renters-in-Multifamily-Properties.aspx
https://www.cuna.org/Coronavirus-Disease-(COVID-19)/
https://www.cuna.org/Advocacy/Priorities/Advocacy-Update/2020/The-Advocacy-Update---March-16,-2020/
https://www.cuna.org/Advocacy/Priorities/Removing-Barriers-Blog/

